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PLAIN LANGUAGE SUMMARY: IMPROVING SUPPORT AND PLANNING AHEAD FOR OLDER PEOPLE

Plain language summary

People with learning disabilities are living longer, but most live with their families, who are also getting 
older. This is because there are not enough suitable places for people with learning disabilities to 

live, and family carers worry that the person will not get the right support and have a good life. Our 
research aimed to improve support for people with learning disabilities and their family carers to plan 
ahead for a good life.

We focused on people who are labelled with ‘behaviours that challenge others’. We read what has been 
written about this area. We looked for and found examples of excellent support for older people with 
learning disabilities. Researchers and people with learning disabilities and family carers spent time 
hanging out with people where they live or spend their days to see what support they get. Then we had 
three meetings with everyone involved and discussed our research findings with people with learning 
disabilities, family carers, and professionals. We found that people can be supported to live good lives as 
they grow older. This can be living alone or with people they choose, and it means having staff they like 
and who like them and being supported to be active.

However, we found that ageing of people with learning disabilities is often ignored, and some people 
were not living good lives. We also found that the label of ‘behaviours that challenge others’ is unhelpful. 
We worked with people with learning disabilities and family carers to make a set of cards with pictures 
and questions to help people plan ahead for a good life. We produced resources and made 
recommendations to create a new plan for older people with learning disabilities to support people to 
lead good lives. This is very important because there is a lack of attention to and support for people with 
learning disabilities as they age.
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